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The market has simultaneously
broken the long-term bull trend and
completed a H&S reversal.
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: :: The minimum move implied by the
H&S pattern? About 96...
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The market is struggling to get
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US TNote DAILY futures
CHART
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~=0  The market has failed to break up
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= through the Gap resistance (which
we talked about last week).
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g Shall we sell Bonds now?

FUNDAMENTALS:

The US Federal government shut down has had a dramatic impact on markets. What
had been a solid year long rally in stocks was brought to a swift end. Similarly, the
sell-off in bonds that was developing into a clear bear market was also brought to a
halt.

UPDATE With US policy makers unable to find common ground over the Federal budget and

Technical agree a new debt ceiling, the Government of the United States was forced to lay off
thousands of employees to preserve what funds it had remaining.

Fundamental

Over the weekend rumours of a deal have vapourised.

Clearly, with so many workers sent home on unpaid furlough there will be an impact
on growth as other employers that rely on government contracts have been forced to
take similar measures with their employees.

We still believe a default will ultimately be avoided, the clock is ticking down and
markets and traders are becoming increasingly uneasy about the prospect of the
richest country on earth, with the largest economy and reserve currency defaulting
on its obligations.

Were that to happen the US would surely fall into recession as would the global
economy. The leaders of China and Japan are naturally uneasy, as they hold trillions
of Dollars of US Debt and are urging the US to get its house in order.
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il Shall we sell Bonds now?

FUNDAMENTALS: conTinuED

The impact on bonds has not only been an end to the bear run, but a strong corrective
rally has set in, as traders turn away from risk such as equities and paradoxically buy
bonds.

But what happens if the US does default?

UPDATE Clearly there would be a sell-off in US Treasuries, but would the US quite literally walk
Technical away from those obligations, or would it honour its debts once the budget wrangle and
Fundamental debt ceiling issue was settled?

We believe the US would honour all her debts once the debt ceiling was eventually raised
and Bonds, including Treasuries would recover, but at what cost longer term to the US?

The US despite running a massive budget deficit, with a huge debt burden is able to
borrow at very favourable rates because she is trusted, default, whether termed as actual
or technical would break that trust and the cost of borrowing for the US would be higher
than it would otherwise have been.

What then is the outlook for bond markets?

Currently they are a short-term if very risky buy. But when this crisis is resolved, as we
think it will be, market attention will revert to the core issues which are the Fed’s policy
stance on tapering, the health of the economy and strength of corporate earnings.
The impact on markets will be a resumption of the Bull trend in stocks and a return to

bearish price action in bonds. Given the uncertainties, only the brave would sell bonds
now right now. Others will want to wait for this crisis to resolve first.
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SEVEN DAYS AHEAD
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124 REGENTS PARK ROAD LONDON NW18XL

TEL +44 (0) 7849 922573 E-MAIL msturdy@sevendaysahead.com,
jlewis@sevendaysahead.com pallwright@sevendaysahead.com
WEB SITE SEVENDAYSAHEAD.COM

The material and information set out in this research is not intended to be a quote of an offer
to buy or sell any financial products. Any expression of opinion is based on sources believed
to be reasonably reliable but is not guaranteed as to accuracy or completeness.

The material and information herein is general and for informational purposes only. Although
Seven Days Ahead endeavours to provide useful information they make no guarantee as to
the accuracy or reliability of the research.

The derivative market comprises volatility and considerable risks. To the maximum extent
permitted by law no responsibility or liability can be accepted by Seven Days Ahead, any
company or employee within its group for any action taken as a result of the information
contained in this presentation. You are requested not to rely on any representation in this
research and to seek specific advice from your accountant, legal adviser or financial services
adviser when dealing with specific circumstances.

Seven Days Ahead is regulated by the UK Financial Services Authority.
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